2024-2025 学年七年级英语下册单元模块满分必刷题(译林版 2024)

第一次月考卷(七下 Units 1-2)(无锡专用)

英语

(考试时间: 100分钟 试卷满分: 100分)

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷分第 I 卷(选择题)和第 II 卷(非选择题)两部分。答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答第 I 卷时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 回答第Ⅱ卷时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

B. over

A. on

第 I 卷 (客观题 共 50 分)

一、单项选择 (本大题共14小题,每小题1分,共14分)

在	A、B、C、D四个	选项中,选出可以填入	空白	日处的最佳选项,并	在答	F题卡上将该项涂黑。	
1.	Shanghai is	the east of China and		the west of Ja	pan.		
	A. in; in	B. to; to	C.	in; to	D.	on; to	
2.	—Dad, what are yo	u cooking? It	so go	ood.			
—	The main dish for ou	ır dinner. You will like it.					
	A. gets	B. smells	C.	sounds	D.	tastes	
3.	Lucy and Lily are s	itting in the w	nile	their mother is cooki	ng fo	or them in the	
	A. kitchen; garden		В.	living room; kitche	n		
	C. flat; balcony		D.	sitting room; bathro	oom		
4.	Mrs Green lives in	an old apartment with		floors and she is	goin	g to celebrate her	_ birthday
	A. five; fiftieth	B. fifth; the fiftieth	C.	five; the fiftieth	D.	fifth; fiftieth	
5.	The teacher asked u	is to listen to her					
	A. carefully	B. careful	C.	more careful	D.	careless	
6.	Lin Tao and I live in	n the same building. But	he li	ives two floors	_me.		

C. under

D. below

7. It my sister's birthday tomorro	ow. She a party.				
A. will have; is going to be	B. will be; is going	to have			
C. is going to be; will have	D. will be; is having				
8. — Is there in today's newspap	er?				
— Oh Let's go to watch a film.					
A. interesting anything; Anything	B. interesting somet	hing; Something			
C. anything interesting; Nothing	D. something interes	sting; Nothing			
9. —Can you play football?					
—Yes, and I can play basketball					
A. also B. as well	C. as well as	D. such as			
10. — do you your bro	ken watch?				
—I am going to get it repaired.					
A. How; do with B. How; deal with	C. What; deal with	D. What; do			
11you free next Sund	ay? Shall we go for a picn	ic in Nanhu Park?			
A. Will; are B. Will; be	C. Do; be	D. Are; be			
12. —Hey, David is waiting for	you at the school gate.				
—It must be Andy, my brother.					
A. No one B. Anyone	C. Someone	D. Everyone			
13. Tim the pen on the floor and hands it to his classmate.					
A. puts up B. gets up	C. looks up	D. picks up			
14. You can feel better you take a walk in the park just for 20 minutes.					
A. if B. before	C. or	D. so			
二、完形填空 (本大题共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)					
先通读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后在每小题所给的四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并					
在答题卡上将该项涂黑。					
The sun is shining and the birds are singing around. A UFO lands in a forest. A boy called Bill is just					
watching it behind a15					
A tall alien (外星人) comes out. He s	tarts picking up16_	He takes photos of the flowers and then			

puts them into a large box.				
The alien feels someone is watching him and asks, "Is anybody there?" Bill doesn't answer.				
The alien	17 the watcher a	and sees the boy behind	d the tree. "Oh, hello!" the alien says. "It's all	
right. You can come cle	oser."			
"What are you d	loing?" Bill asks.			
"I'm <u>18</u>	"I'm18 flowers," the alien says.			
"Flowers? For	"Flowers? For what?" asks Bill.			
"I'm going to ta	"I'm going to take them19 to my planet," says the alien.			
"Aren't there an	"Aren't there any flowers on yours?" asks Bill.			
"No, our planet	doesn't have flowers for	or a long time," the alien	n says "We have too much litter,	
and we cut down trees	, 21 now it	's like a desert. There is	s almost no water any more. All of the flowers	
and trees are gone."				
"That's terrible,"	" says Bill. "Is anyone	doing 22 abo	out it?"	
"YesThat's	23 I'm here.	We want to find plants	s and use them to learn about water. I believe	
someday water will con	me back to our planet."			
"Wow," Bill says. "What's the name of your planet?"				
"It's called Rozul," the alien says. "Long ago, it was very beautiful. If we work hard, someday Rozul will be				
24 again." And then the alien goes back to the UFO. Bill says goodbye as the UFO flies away.				
15. A. tree	B. desk	C. park	D. leaf	
16. A. trees	B. flowers	C. birds	D. ants	
17. A. looks after	B. looks at	C. looks like	D. looks for	
18. A. drawing	B. collecting	C. watering	D. planting	
19. A. back	B. down	C. off	D. away	
20. A. happily	B. quickly	C. sadly	D. easily	
21. A. but	B. or	C. so	D. because	
22. A. something	B. nothing	C. everything	D. anything	
23. A. what	B. why	C. when	D. how	
24. A. safe	B. difficult	C. strange	D. great	

三、阅读理解 (本大题共13小题,每小题2分,共26分)

阅读下面的短文,然后根据短文内容,在每小题所给的四个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

Do you like reading? Reading is an important skill for students. It helps them have good language skills as well as social (社交的) skills. The following is some information about Chinese students' reading habits.

	_				
Reading time 2/3 of them read for more than 20 hours	Who to read with 60% of them would like to read with classmates or parents, but the rest (剩余的,其余的) would like				
a week.	to read alone.				
Not all like reading 75% of	Read for They are more likely to read				
them would like to read the	for:				
books, and 25% would like to watch the films.	89% for fun	11% for school			
	The books they are interested in Different people have				
Reading place Their	different				
favourite reading place is a	tastes:				
corner in their bedrooms.	36% stories 38% novels	12% poems 14% others			

25.	The students' favourite re	ading place is		
	A. in the library B. at	t school C.	in the playground	D. at home
26.	About% of the	students would like to	read alone.	
	A. 60 B. 40	0 C.	20	D. 0
27. From the table, we can know the following information EXCEPT				
	A. what the students read	d B.	why the students re	ead
	C. when the students read	d D.	where the students	read
			В	
	Do you still remember to	hese two poems? Ever	time I read or hear	r them, my memory will
I			II	

My mama feeds me, Sleep baby sleep, And washes my fur, Your father tends the sheep. The first thing I see every morning is her. Your mother shakes the Dream Land tree, The last thing I kiss every night is her face. Down falls a little dream for thee. My mama is the best one, Sleep baby sleep, And sings like a bird, Sleep baby sleep, And knows how I feel. Your father tends the sheep. Your mother shakes the Dream Land tree, My mama is warm, Sleep baby sleep. And she holds me in her arm.

Glossary: memory (回忆); tend (照看).

- 28. Which of the following words rhymes with the word "sleep" in Poem I?
 - A. dream
- B. tree
- C. baby
- D. sheep
- 29. Which of the following is the most suitable for the blank in Poem II?
 - A. When I cry

B. When I don't say a word

C. When I sing a song

- D. When I play for a while
- 30. What are the poems mainly talking about?
 - A. Food and Health.

B. Hobbies and sports.

C. Family and love.

D. Animals and humans.

 \mathbf{C}

A group of students from Taiyuan, Shanxi caught people's eye. They gave a special hanfu show at a sports meeting. All the hanfu on the show were paper cutting (剪纸).

55-year-old Wu Wenxiu and her students made the hanfu. Wu is a math teacher. She showed great interest in paper cutting when she was little. Now, she does very well and she also puts her skills (技能) into the teaching. For example, she often uses principles (原理) of paper cutting in her math classes.

About five years ago, Wu and her students began to make paper-cutting hanfu in their free time. It usually takes them about ten days to finish a paper-cutting hanfu and they showed 10 of them at the sports meeting.

"I hope people love the hanfu show," Wu said. "The show can help our students learn more about hanfu and love our culture (文化)."

- 31. What does Paragraph (段落) 2 tell about Wu?
 - A. Her work.
 - B. Her family.
 - C. Her plan.
 - D. Her students.
- 32. When did Wu and her students start making paper-cutting hanfu?
 - A. About 3 years ago.
 - B. About 5 years ago.
 - C. About 6 years ago.
 - D. About 10 years ago.
- 33. Why does the writer write the text?
 - A. To show how to make hanfu.
 - B. To make students love math.
 - C. To ask students to work hard.
 - D. To tell the story of Wu and her students.

D

Start of Winter is one of the 24 solar terms in China. It is the start of winter. Chinese people usually have a big meal on that day. In the north, people love eating dumplings very much. In the south, people eat chicken, duck and fish. It is said that eating well can help people keep warm on cold days.

During the old days, the Start of Winter was also a time for people to keep vegetables. At that time, there were not many fresh vegetables to eat during the winter in the north. There were also no supermarkets like today. People had no place to buy fresh vegetables in winter.

So, around the Start of Winter people put lots of vegetables in a <u>cellar</u>, a room under a house often used for keeping things. They also make fresh tomatoes into tomato sauce (酱). It is delicious if you put some salt into it, and you can eat it together with noodles in winter.

- 34. What does the solar term Start of Winter mean?
 - A. There are no leaves on the trees.
- B. Winter begins from this day on.
- C. We should eat a lot from this day on.
- D. The new year is not far away.
- 35. In the past, people in the north kept vegetables for the winter because .

A. it	was too cold to go shopping	B. they didn't know how to keep meat
C. the	ere were not many fresh vegetables to	buy D. they didn't like to eat fresh vegetables
36. What	do people build their "cellar" for?	
A. To	put things there for later use.	B. To grow more fresh vegetables for winter.
C. To	read their books by themselves.	D. To cook some delicious food to eat.
37. What	s the passage mainly about?	
A. W	hy Chinese people eat well in winter.	
В. Н	ow Chinese people kept vegetables in	the past.
C. W	hat Chinese people ate in the past dur	ing the winter.
D. W	hat Chinese people usually do when t	he Start of Winter comes.
	第Ⅱ老	於(主观题 共 50 分)
四、词汇	运用(本大题共10小题,每个	卜题 1 分,共 10 分)
(A) 根	据句意和汉语注释,在答题卡	对应题号的横线上,写出单词的正确形式。
38. For th	e first time in her life, 29-year-old Na	ncy is (可移动的).
39. This h	all is about 10,000(平方) kilometers in size.
40. My sc	hool lies in the (中	心) of the city.
41. The b	ooks on the table are the (工程师). Please give them to him.
42. My co	ousin Annie's bicycle is (†	员坏的), so she's going to ask someone to fix it.
(B) 根	据句意,在答题卡对应题号的	横线上,写出括号内所给单词的适当形式。
43. He is	dreaming of becoming a (law	v) like his father in the future.
44. When	you are tired, you can go to a	(relax) place to have a rest.
45. All th	e students look great in their different	(style) of clothes.
46. Qi Ba	ishi is one of the most famous	(art) in China and he is good at drawing shrimps (虾).
47. You w	vill do much (well) in yo	ur English if you read more than before.
五、动词	填空 用括号内所给动词的适	当形式填空,并将答案写在答题卡对应题号的横线上。
(本大题	共10小题,每小题1分,共	10分)

48.	—Can you teach me how (make) dumplings?			
—О	f course.			
49.	Don't worry. The postman (post) the mail to you next week.			
50.	Lily has some trouble (study) English. Could you help her?			
51.	It is very useful to be able (speak) a foreign language.			
52.	Grandpa is more than eighty years old, but he is still willing (learn) new things.			
53.	53. —Su Hai, what will you do for the coming Father's Day?			
—I	—I (design) a beautiful card for my father.			
54.	54. Our big tent can (hold) up in heavy rain.			
55.	Lynn usually (ride) a bike to work on weekdays.			
56.	56 (ride) bikes is good for our health and the environment.			
57.	I often visit my grandparents. I really enjoy (stay) with them.			

六、阅读表达 (本大题共5小题,每小题2分,共10分)

阅读下面的短文, 然后根据短文内容回答问题。

My dream home is a flying home. I get the idea from the film Up (《飞屋环游记》). Isn't it a cool home? Do you think it is a strange idea?

The house is made of wood, so it is light. And how can I make it fly? I plan to tie some helium (氮) balloons to the house. They bring the house up into the air. It can fly for one hour at a time. It takes us to a different place every season.

The house is not very big in size, but it is comfortable. We only need two bedrooms, a living room, a kitchen, a dining room and a modern bathroom. The room flies to warm places in winter and cool places in summer.

Where can we get energy and water? We get energy from the sun and we collect rainwater to use. So it's a green house.

I think it would be a cool home. But my parents say it is a crazy idea. They ask me what school I can study in if I live in that home. And they also say they must work in Shanghai. They can't live in a different place every month. This is a great idea, right?

Do you like the flying home? I hope my dream can come true one day.

58. Where does the writer get the idea to have a flying home?

59. Why is the house light?	
60. How many minutes can the house fly at a tire	ne?
61. How can they get the water?	
62. Besides (除了) "flying" and "cool", what other	her adjectives (形容词) can we use to describe (描述) the house?
七、书面表达 (本大题共 20 分)	
	如你是李华,想申请参加该活动。请用英文向社区中心负责人
写一封自荐信。内容包括以下三点:	
1.你的优秀品德有哪些? (至少两点)	
2.你为什么想成为志愿者? (至少两点)	
3.你能为社区做什么? (至少三点)	
要求:	
1.信中必须包括上述所有信息,可适当发挥;	
2.语句通顺, 意思连贯, 字迹工整;	
3.文章不少于80词。开头和结尾已给出,不证	十入总词数。
Dear Sir/Madam,	
I would like to recommend myself as a vol	unteer for our community.

I hope that you can offer me a chance. I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours faithfully,

Li Hua